
Scan the QR code below to be directed 
to our Connect Card and let us know 
you were here, share requests for 
prayer, or messages for our church 
leaders and worship leaders. 

THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 

Sunday, December 19 
10:00 a.m. Worship - Sanctuary 
11:00 a.m. Open Labyrinth - Wesley Hall 
11:00 a.m. The First Christmas - Parlor 
3:00 p.m. Heritage Community Worship - The Bistro 
4:00 p.m. Bronson Place Worship - The Fountains 

Auditorium 
5:00 p.m. Youth Group - Youth Center 
6:30 p.m. Friendship Village Worship - KIVA 
 

Monday, December 20 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Open Labyrinth - Wesley Hall 
 

Tuesday, December 21 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Open Labyrinth - Wesley Hall 
9:30 a.m. Worship Planning - Zoom 
12:30 p.m. Clergy/Directors Meeting 
4:15 p.m. First Beats 
 

Wednesday, December 22 
8:00 a.m. Yoga - Zoom 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Open Labyrinth - Wesley Hall 
9:00 a.m. Dawn Patrol - Parlor 
10:30 a.m. HON Team - Zoom 
12:00 p.m. Cuppa Inspiration - Facebook Live 
1:00 p.m. Food Pantry - Curbside Only 
 

Thursday, December 23 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Open Labyrinth - Wesley Hall 
9:30 a.m. Office Team Meeting - Zoom 
7:15 p.m. Chancel Singers 
 

Friday, December 24 
4:00 p.m. Children’s Christmas Eve Worship 
7:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Worship 
9:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Worship 
11:00 p.m. Silent Night on the Park Street stairs 
 

Saturday, December 25 
Merry Christmas 
 
Sunday, December 26 
At Home Worship Liturgy 



We’re glad you are our guest today!  

If you are worshipping with us for the first 

time, please stop by the Welcome Center. 

Child care is provided on the second floor 

for infants through 3-year-olds with fully 

vaccinated and masked staff.  

Worship activities for children can be 

found on a cart outside the side sanctuary 

doors.  

LARGE print Bibles and Hymnals are 

available at the Park Street entrance.  

Hearing assistance devices are available 

at the Welcome Center. 

Today’s service is being livestreamed 

and recorded. You can request a free 

copy of the DVD from the office. You can 

find previous worship services on our  

website: http://www.umc-kzo.org/mp3.asp. 

You may view worship services on our 

YouTube channel: YouTube.com/c/

KALAMAZOOfirstunitedmethodistchurch  

(269) 381-6340  †  www.umc-kzo.org 

 

 

UPCOMING SUNDAY WORSHIP 
 
 

December 26, 2021 
Worship at Home 

First Sunday of Christmas: 
Dwelling 

Colossians 3:12-17 
 

January 2, 2022 
Second Sunday of Christmas 

Communion Sunday 
Rev. Matt Weiler 

John 1:1-18 

 

Clergy & Directors 
 

Rev. Julie Kline 

     Lead Pastor 

Rev. Matt Weiler 

     Pastor of Community Formation 

Jacqueline Stilger 

     Director of Music 

Julia Librizzi 

    Director of Children and Families    
 Ministries 

Thom Victor 

     Director of Congregational Care 

Ruth LaMachia 

     Director of Business Administration 

We are a Reconciling Congregation, welcoming all. 
 

First United Methodist Church of Kalamazoo invites all persons to join us on our jour-

ney of faith. Jesus Christ calls us to be an inclusive church that exemplifies the kingdom 

of God. We strive to move toward reconciling relationships with all, affirming those 

who are marginalized for any reason, including sexual orientation or gender identity.  

We welcome all with  open hearts, open minds, open doors.  

December 19, 2021 

10:00 a.m. 

WORSHIP LEADERS 

Rev. Matt Weiler, Rev. Julie Kline, Carol Hodges 

Director of Music Organist                 

Jacqueline Stilger Bernie Foulk  

Lantern Carrier: Andrew Peavler 

Lead AV Tech: Casey Curran 
 

JOIN US FOR CHRISTMAS EVE WORSHIP! 

4:00 Children and Family Worship. This service will 

include a sweet and simple retelling of the night of 

Jesus’ birth and the singing of Christmas Carols. 

During this child friendly and interactive service the 

children may choose a nativity character they wish 

to be by grabbing a head piece from one of the con-

tainers on the way into the sanctuary. Childcare will 

be available during this service. 

7:00 Lessons and Carols. This traditional worship 

celebrates the birth of Christ through the reading of 

scriptures and the singing of carols. The organ, brass 

ensemble and the choir will lead us and we will send 

ourselves out into the world with “Silent Night” as 

we light our candles and proclaim, “Christ the Sav-

ior is born.” Seating will be available in the balcony 

to allow space for physical distancing. We will also 

plan to have overflow in Wesley Hall and the parlor. 

Childcare will be available during this service. 

9:00 Carols and Communion.  This worship will be 

similar to the 7 p.m. with the addition of commun-

ion. Seating will be available in the balcony to allow 

space for physical distancing. We will also plan to 

have overflow in Wesley Hall and the parlor.  

11:00 “Silent Night” on the steps. Last year our only 

in person event was “Silent Night” on the front 

steps. As the snowflakes drifted from the dark night 

sky; we knew we had come upon a beautiful tradi-

tion. We hope you will consider coming for this sim-

ple and inspiring gathering. It is a witness to our 

community as we sing to those in the park admiring 

the lights and paying homage to the nativity.  

December 26: An at home liturgy. On the Sunday 

after Christmas, we invite all to continue our collec-

tive celebrations of Christ’s birth by worshiping 

from home using a simple liturgy that will be mailed 

and available online. It is our hope that this liturgy 

moves you to experience the joy of Christmas, the 

love of Christ, and the good news of Emmanuel – 

God with us. The staff and worship leaders share 

this liturgy with you in gratitude for an opportunity 

to find our own spaces of rest and renewal after a 

busy Advent Season while continuing to navigate 

the unique challenges presented to us by the ongo-

ing COVID-19 pandemic. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The First Christmas-Academy Class - Parlor. 

In their book, The First Christmas, Marcus 

Borg and John Dominic Crossan invite us to 

re-read the familiar nativity stories in the 

gospels of Matthew and Luke with fresh eyes 

in the context of both the first century and the 

twenty-first century. While some might find 

their conclusions challenging, they show that 

the Christmas story, read in its original con-

text, is far richer and more inspiring than 

most people imagine. John Clark will lead 

this class in the Parlor and on Zoom. 

Phone Ministry Project. The need for cell 

phones is overwhelming. This program 

hopes to provide another 100 phones. Dona-

tions of any amount would help. You can 

either mail a check to the church with ‘HON 

Phone Ministry Project’ in the memo line or 

donate online at the church website 

(www.umc-kzo.org). Look for Online Giving. 

Advent Labyrinth: A Prayer Practice. You 

are invited to walk the labyrinth after wor-

ship on Sunday or any weekday between the 

hours of 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. Please be careful 

about spacing and keep your mask on. This 

labyrinth requires the removal of your shoes 

to preserve the fabric of the labyrinth. and 

can take 10-20 minutes to walk depending on 

your pace. There are also prayer stations set 

up outside the four corners of the labyrinth 

you may use to enhance your time of prayer 

and contemplation.  

New Year’s Fest. Plans are well under way. 

We will have events in the Sanctuary and 

Wesley Hall and are seeking volunteers to 

help throughout the evening. A shift is 2 hrs  

but flexible with your schedule. Everyone 

who volunteers will receive a pass to attend 

other shows around the park. Sign up in the 

Perks area on Sundays or email Sharon and 

Dan Bunker, djbunker@charter.net.  

Healthy Habits of Hospitality.  

• Wear masks while in the church building. 

• Please wear a name tag.  

• Introduce yourself freely.  

• Greet safely 

http://Youtube.com/c/KALAMAZOOfirstunitedmethodistchurch
http://Youtube.com/c/KALAMAZOOfirstunitedmethodistchurch

